
       Town of Freetown 
2369 McGraw Marathon Rd  

Marathon, NY 13803  
                                                              April 8, 2020  

  
The regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Freetown, NY was held April 
8, 2020 at the Town Hall, closed to public due to Coronavirus at the . Supervisor Lisa Grinnell, 
called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m.  
Present:                          Lisa Grinnell, Town Supervisor  
                                       Terry Wolff, Councilperson 
                                        Crystal Clough, Councilperson 
                                        Robert Stewart, Councilperson  
                                        Dylan Barber, Councilperson  
 Recorded Secretary:      Serina Ingrahm, Town Clerk -Absent 
 
Others Present: Clarence Wright, Robin Slocum. 
 
Monthly reports from the Town Clerk, Justice, Highway, Tax collector and Code Enforcement 
Officer were received and passed along for review.  
 
Motion 32: Made by Councilperson Clough and seconded by Supervisor Grinnell to accept the 
minutes for March. 

 
 Votes:               Councilpersons:               Robert Stewart:  Aye                                                                
                                                                   Crystal Clough: Aye                                                        
                                                                    Terry Wolff: Aye 
                                                                    Dylan Barber: Aye 
                          Supervisor:                        Lisa Grinnell: Aye                  Passed 
 
  
Councilperson Clough Questions:   
Plan First Technologies is our current webpage handler. Town clerk will send current minutes to 
them every month. 
Discussed with Highway Superintend Wright to provide a dumpster for Amnesty day on May 16, 
2020. 
Councilperson Clough inquired whether Highway was cleaning ditches. 
Superintendent Wright replied they have been filling potholes and spring repairs and cleaning. 
Councilperson Clough thinks our recycling attendant should be more attentive to his job. 
Councilperson Clough is concerned we don’t know how to operate the security system. 
Supervisor Grinnell stated when things get reopened due to the corona virus former employee 
Tim Brown will come down to teach Supervisor Grinnell how to use the system. 
Former Town Code Enforcement Officer has completed his last year’s end of report and turn in 
proper paper work to the State of New York. 
 
 



Motion 33: Made by Supervisor Grinnell and seconded by Councilperson Wolff to pay bills 
from the following accounts vouchers #48-64.  
   
 Votes:               Councilpersons:               Robert Stewart:  Aye                                                                
                                                                   Crystal Clough: Aye                                                        
                                                                    Terry Wolff: Aye 
                                                                    Dylan Barber: Aye 
                          Supervisor:                        Lisa Grinnell: Aye                  Passed 
 
(A) $ 3,103.64 
(DA) $ 28,880.59 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 9:04 pm 
                                                                Acknowledged by Town Clerk,                                                                                                             
                                                                            Serina Ingrahm    
 
 


